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This month we congratulate Hilda who celebrates her birthday on the 5th and so is always sure to include fireworks as well as her family and Shelley friends.
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John, who celebrated another year but decided to do this quietly in his room, although I am sure everyone enjoyed the cake Jo baked for him! 
He went out for a meal with his daughter and surprised us all when he dressed for the occasion!
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Last, but never least - the two brothers, first Gordon and then Derek both celebrated theirs.
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 Gordon had a surprise Skype call from his family on the other side of the world! He spent the rest of the day out with his daughter, coming back in time for his cake at tea time. 

Derek was like a cat on a hot tin roof waiting for his birthday to finally arrive – he could hardly wait to go out with his daughter to celebrate.
Slindon Pumpkin Festival
The Pumpkin display in Top Road, Slindon is internationally renowned for its spectacular and charming displays of Pumpkin Art which has been passed from father to son.
Even the village pottery shrewdly produces racks of pumpkin-shaped pots to meet public demand.
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Pumpkin Cottage as it is known locally was started by the late Ralph Upton in 1968 planting a staggering 15,000 to 20,000 seeds each spring on his six-acre plot which he rents from The National Trust owned Slindon Estate.

His passion for pumpkin growing began in the 1950s, when he was among the first in Britain to take commercial pumpkin growing seriously. The only variety readily available was the Old English Hundredweight. Undeterred, he combed international seed catalogues to source such varieties as Atlantic Giant, Munchkin, Jack-be-Little, Hungarian Mammoth and Turk's Turban.

These days, London delicatessens send vans to stock up on his wares and his seasonal decorations are in demand among florists, wedding organisers and companies arranging corporate events. One year, he supplied pumpkins for the London Hilton's Halloween celebrations and transported four-and-a-half tons of mixed varieties to Kew Gardens for their autumn festival.

He used to put the pumpkins, marrow and squash onto the roof of a shed to dry out. People used to stop to see them so Ralph started to make displays. Over the years it got bigger and bigger and a few years ago the shed that was used collapsed so now they put up scaffolding to support the hundreds and hundreds of fruit.
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Over the years Ralph and now his son Robin with the help for over a decade of Tony Smith, designed a picture at home on paper depending on the varieties of squash, courgettes, marrows and pumpkin they were growing including Round courgettes, Custard Marrow and Flying Saucers. They prepare the base with wooden stays on scaffolding with straw on top before transferring the drawing on paper to the roof using nothing more than the pumpkins and other cucurbits grown in the pumpkin farm. 

Themes have included the Universe, the Pyramids and the Rialto Bridge in Venice. They've used pumpkins to create boats, butterflies, witches, Noah's Ark and even dinosaurs.

"I can't paint pictures, but I can paint with pumpkins," says Upton. "Originally, we began lining pumpkins along the roof to cure the skins because they don't keep unless they're exposed to the sun. Gradually we worked out patterns and people have come to expect it." He has produced 20 different roof designs over the years, but it's not easy. For a start, it's impossible to plan in advance because everything centres on the colours of the pumpkins in any year. As pumpkins don't lend themselves to designs with corners, the team is restricted to circular shapes. 
Now it attracts people from across the country and thousands of people are expected to arrive in the usually sleepy downland village of Slindon from September to November every year.
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Tony, who likes to look after his admirers as well as his art and pumpkins on sale.
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Pumpkin fruit of different varieties are also for sale, some small and some, as we can see, not so small!

Following we can see how diverse the art has been over the last few years:

[image: image24.jpg]


[image: image25.jpg]


[image: image26.jpg]


[image: image27.jpg]


[image: image28.jpg]


[image: image29.jpg]



[image: image30.jpg]


[image: image31.jpg]


[image: image32.jpg]



[image: image33.jpg]



[image: image34.jpg]


[image: image35.jpg]


[image: image36.jpg]



[image: image37.jpg]



[image: image38.jpg]



[image: image39.jpg]


[image: image40.jpg]


Since Ralph’s death aged 87 in June 2009, a five-strong team of locals, including his son Robin, decided to keep his tradition alive and preserve Slindon's reputation as Britain's pumpkin art capital, which this year depicts a harvest festival scene.

It took about five days to put together, which features a wheel barrow, fruit trees and a shining sun, and it will remain until about the beginning of November.

The team spend time designing the idea on paper and about a fortnight erecting scaffolding measuring some 12ft by 20ft to keep anything from 400 to 600 of the fruits in place.

In an interview with the local paper Robin Upton now 65, said "We get a lot of minibuses from charities coming to the village and even had 14 buses at one time to look at the display.
“People hammer on the door from early in the morning wanting to buy my pumpkins," he says. "At the height of the season they park on both sides of the road or walk up through the woods to see them”. 

“Since we lost the village post office, the pub and a shop, there's not much else around so the pumpkin festival is important locally. It has certainly attracted a lot of attention. Some people plan their holidays around the festival which lasts until Halloween night. Certain pumpkins and squashes will by then become rotten but a lot of them are recoverable because they are a hardy winter fruit."

Decorative though pumpkins are, Upton has not lost sight of their culinary possibilities and dines on creamy pumpkin soup throughout the winter, as well as tangy pumpkin chutney. He and his late wife Barbara compiled a best-selling recipe book containing pumpkin and squash dishes from around the world. 

If you're grappling with the age-old question of whether the pumpkin is a fruit or vegetable, the answer is: it's a fruit.
And More

Every year around the 26th October the Slindon Pudding Club organizes a Scarecrow Competition. To qualify for this competition, having filled out an application form the scarecrows are to be displayed in gardens and areas visible from the road.
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It seems that not all the scarecrows stay in the gardens and at least one went even further afield in 2009
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Another successful fireworks display, the weather was kind to us this year!
















	Just a few dates for your December Diary

	3rd
4th
7th
10th
13th
15th
17th
24th
31st
	Shirley Verenne

Pal O Mine

Craft

Storm

Coastline Harmony

Just Voices Choir

Campbell Singers

Sarah – Violinist

Bin J







Praying for a Brother

A small boy wanted a baby brother, so his dad suggested he pray every night for one. The boy prayed earnestly night after night, but his prayers seemingly weren’t answered. After a few weeks he didn’t bother to ask any more.

Some months later his dad said they were going to see Mum in the hospital and he was going to get a big surprise. When they got to the room the little boy saw his mother holding two babies. “Well, what do you think about having twin brothers?” his dad asked.

The little boy thought for a moment and replied, “It’s a good thing I stopped praying when I did.”

 (Thank you Dora!)
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And finally:





Birthday Congratulations: 





We did not and shall never forget all the men and women who sacrificed their lives so that we may live and enjoy our freedom today.


Our thoughts go to them all and to the families who lost loved ones in combat.








November Outings & Entertainment: 





2006





2005





2004





2007





2008 - an underwater scene with ‘Nessie’ – The last one completed by Ralph -  he was 86 years old!





2010





2009


The year Ralph died in June came the return of his favourite theme in his honour: from 2002 Sunflowers and Butterflies requiring over 500 pieces of fruit weighing about two tons.





2011


Now in its 43rd year, here’s Robin showing us a pumpkin ready to eat and Tony putting the final touches to the display where they have used over 660 fruit with over 100 varieties!





This ‘Missing’ notice reads:


HAVE YOU SEEN THIS MAN?


He disappeared Monday night – it is possible that he has gone to the G20 Summit to save the world, since he was very charismatic. Or he may have been taken to Lewes for a less noble cause on November 5th. We’d love to have him back – well, for a few days at least!





Marks





Café Oasis





Roundstone








The Shelley Halloween & 5th November: 





Dates For Your Diary: 





Skittle Alley





Golden Moments





Old Barn Nursery


Getting your order in early this year Peter?!








We have also asked the following to come along for your entertainment:


GAPP


John Beaver


Storm


Paul Rothera


Tim West’s Christmas Show


Music Memories


Spurtles


Eddie





And don’t forget Fish n Chips Friday on the 2nd December








Cowdray Farm Shop





Clare’s


Charity Morning





Geoff Field





Mark Jones








